

**Mt. San Antonio College  
Health and Safety Committee  
Group Memory of March 4 , 2025**

**Committee Members:**

- |   |   |   |  |
|---|---|---|--|
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chief Florman             | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Sayeed Wadud    | <input type="checkbox"/> Peter Tayag              | <input type="checkbox"/> Jamie Solis                               |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Patricia Swint (Keenan)              | <input type="checkbox"/> Connie Kunkler             | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Carlos Duarte | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Arieyanna Patrona/Students Rep |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Donna Lee                 | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Joe Jennum      | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Timothy Engle | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Duetta Wasson (Chair)          |
| <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Katelyn Chang/Student Rep | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Daniel Madrigal | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Ray Mosack    | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Suzanne Vasquez (Notes)        |
| <input type="checkbox"/> Irma Arvizu                          |   |   | <input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Andie Solorzano                |

ITEM	DISCUSSION/COMMENTS	ACTION/OUTCOME
1. Welcome/Introductions		
2. Agenda Review	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Reviewed</li> </ul>	
3. Review Group Memory – February 4, 2025	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Reviewed and approved.</li> </ul>	<b>Suzanne will post to the website.</b>
4. WC Claims – February –Andie	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>4 WC Claims for February</li> </ul>	
5. Hazard Reports / Employee Safety Suggestion-New & Updates	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No new Hazard Report this month</li> <li>Daniel reported that water dispensers have been installed in buildings 66 and 67, one on each first floor of both buildings.</li> </ul>	

Health and Safety Committee  
Group Memory

<b>6. Emergency Management and Environmental Safety Updates-Sayeed</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Sayeed reported</b> will be conducting training in the EOC room. Sayeed and Ray Mosack will train 6 groups.</li> <li>• POD training is ongoing</li> <li>• Sayeed will conduct a library walk-through to show them all the emergency exits.</li> <li>• Hazardous Waste-paying tax to CDTFA; discrepancy with total waste tonnage. Sayeed is reaching out to clear up the discrepancy.</li> <li>• Building 80-disposing waste</li> <li>• CDC-578- reported a strange smell, Sayeed determined it was coming from a lead battery in their IT room</li> <li>• Sayeed will attend a Bldg. 4 meeting concerning the flood in 4-2555.</li> <li>• Sayeed reported that a student car offloaded 10 gallons of gasoline; Sayeed cleaned the toxic spill.</li> <li>• There are now 25 student ambassadors</li> <li>• 3<sup>rd</sup> floor Bldg. 60, stair to roof-cut chain link fence to get to the roof. -follow up with Daniel.</li> </ul>	
<b>7. Campus Safety Updates-February-Chief Florman</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• No updates for February – Chief Florman</li> <li>• Tim Engle – faculty representative brought up after-hours transportation for ACCESS. Chief Florman relayed that they are in discussion. We discussed determining after-hours students so we can record who needs assistance. Duetta will forward the</li> </ul>	<b>Outcome – Connie is working with Shannon on the future of ACCESS trams for after reg business hours</b>

**FUTURE MEETING DATES (9:00 – 10:30 a.m.)**

**April 1, 2025**

**May 6, 2025**

**June 3, 2025**

Health and Safety Committee  
Group Memory

	<p>discussion to Shannon and Connie to see what options we can develop.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Also discussed if Student Ambassador hours could be extended to 10:00 p.m.? Sayeed said he would discuss it with Chief Florman.</li> </ul>	
<b>8. Department Updates</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><b>Tim Engle, faculty representative, reported:</b> Public Safety concerns about what weapons Public Safety will be carrying. Academic Senate also had concerns as to what weapons would be used.</li> <li><b>Daniel reported:</b> Bldg. 66&amp;67 are still working on waterproofing and will still be working on it for the next 6 weeks.</li> <li>Sink hole in Lot D-Daniel responded, Tilden Coil is working on it</li> <li><b>Carlos</b> discussed the future Farmers Market SW corner of 410 every Wednesday 9 a.m.-2pm, for reasonably priced food for students.</li> <li></li> </ul>	<b>IIIB</b>
<b>9. Future Action Items</b>	<p>Liability Concerns regarding outside vendors using the facility and providing their own traffic control: are they making more of a hazard by providing their own?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-Food Market</li> <li>-US Water Polo Assoc possibly their own building on campus</li> </ul>	<b>IIIB</b>

**FUTURE MEETING DATES (9:00 – 10:30 a.m.)**

**April 1, 2025**

**May 6, 2025**

**June 3, 2025**